

Bruxelles 09/04/2019 - 18:59 Statements by the Spokesperson

Statement by the Spokesperson on the postponement of the Libyan National Conference

Statement by the Spokesperson on the postponement of the Libyan National Conference UN Secretary General Special Representative for Libya, Ghassan Salamé, has announced the postponement of the National Conference due to the deteriorating security situation in Libya, while still a few days ago many Libyans were looking forward to join the path for peace in their country.

The European Union fully supports and shares the UN Special Representative's call upon all parties to agree on an immediate ceasefire, to allow humanitarian access and to return to the negotiating table.

As the High representative/Vice President Federica Mogherini said yesterday after the Foreign Affairs Council meeting in Luxembourg, the EU expects all parties and all regional players to avoid further military escalation. All military activities should stop immediately.

We remain fully committed to supporting the UN's work in Libya, including the organisation of the National Conference as soon as conditions allow.

The EU continues to reach out to all relevant parties and regional players to help deliver on a peaceful transition responsibly and in the interest of all Libyans.

Press contacts

Press Contacts:

Maja KOCIJANCIC

Maja KOCIJANCIC

Spokesperson for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy/European Neighbourhood Policy and Enlargement Negotiations

- +32 (0)2 29 86570
- +32 (0)498 984 425

Matteo ARISCI

Matteo ARISCI

EEAS Press Officer +32 (0)2 29 80833 +32 (0)460 84 2115 www.eeas.europa.eu

Source URL:

 $http://eueuropaeeas.fpfis.slb.ec.europa.eu: 8084/head quarters/head quarters-homepage/60828/statement-spokes person-post ponement-libyan-national-conference_en$